
Dates for your Diary 

22nd July School closes - Summer Break 

2nd Sept School Re-opens  for Autumn Term 

End of Year Message from Mrs. Wild… 
As I write the final newsletter for this academic year, I 
cannot quite believe how this year has turned out. It 
certainly wasn’t the year we had predicted 12 months 
ago. I would like to thank the staff, parents and governors 
for their overwhelming support, understanding and 
encouragement during this time. But most importantly, I 
would like to say the biggest well done to our amazing 
children.  Once again, they have been faced with 
unprecedented challenges and I am so proud of the 
resilience they have shown - well done everyone. 
Whilst we are sad to be saying goodbye to all our Y6 
children, I would also like to say goodbye to other 
children who are moving on from Broadoak this year.  
Good luck to those Nursery children who will be 
continuing their journey at various other schools, I’m sure 
you will wow them with your brilliance.  Also, good luck 
to Samera in Y4 and Lucie and Ethan in Y5. I’m sure you 
will do amazingly in your new schools.   
On behalf of us all at Broadoak, we wish you all a very 
happy and safe summer. I look forward to seeing you all 
back on Thursday 2nd September. Mrs Wild. 

Thursday 22nd July 

Website: www.broadoak.salford.sch.uk 
Email: broadoak.primaryschool@salford.gov.uk 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/Broadoak_PS 
September Drop Off and Collection Arrangements 

Due to updated guidance from the DfE, in September, 
schools will no longer be required to operate a ‘bubble 
system’ in school.  During the summer break, we will be 
reviewing our risk assessment and adjusting other areas of 
provision in school.  Changes will be communicated to 
parents at the start of the Autumn Term. 
With regards to the drop off and collection arrangements, 
we have made the decision that we will continue to 
operate a staff managed gate system in the morning for 
Key Stage One and Key Stage Two children.  We have 
found this approach helps to provide a smooth start to the 
day for both children and staff.  The gates will be open 
from 8:45am until 8:55am, if children arrive after this time 
they will need to report to the main gate and buzz the  
office for entry.    We would ask that Y1 and Y2 children 
still enter through the main gate on Fairmount Road for 
safeguarding reasons, but other year groups may choose 
between the main gate or the White Horse gate, 
dependent on which suits their route to school best.   
In order to reduce the congestion of parents, collection 
time will be from 3:20pm to 3:30pm, where parents will be 
able come onto site to collect their child from a designated 
place.  The collection points will be as follows: 

This will be reviewed during the term as required. 
In September, we will ask parents to update our ‘walk 
home’ permission list for our Year 5 and Year 6 children. 

Goodbye to our amazing Year 6! 
As you are aware, on Tuesday, we had to close 
our Year 6 bubble meaning that they have missed 
their last two days in school, including their 
celebration ‘day out’ and performing their end of 
year performance for parents.  We were 
absolutely devastated that their time at Broadoak 
ended like this, but would like to wish the 
children the best of luck as they move onto high 
school.  It has been a pleasure and true privilege 
to see them grow and mature during their time at 
Broadoak.  They have been an amazing year 
group who are highly thought of by all staff.  As a 
Headteacher, I am confident that the children will 
continue to rise to any challenges they face and 
go on to achieve great things - one last well done 
from Mrs Wild, you have been amazing! 

Nur Nur Unit Y2 Classroom 

Rec Rec Unit Y3 Classroom 

1C KS1 Hall Door Y4 & Y6 Y4/Y6 Playground 

1S 1S Classroom Y5 Y3/Y5 Playground 

Sports Day Result 
Due to various bubble closures, our Sports Days this year 
have been held over the last couple of weeks.  Thankfully, 
we have now managed to complete events for all year 
groups and after counting up all the points from each 
event, I am pleased to announce that the champions this 
year are Egerton.  Well done to all the children who took 
part with enthusiasm and fantastic sportsmanship.  I look 
forward to be able to have parental support crowds back 
next year! 

Parent View 
Thank you to all the parents who have returned the annual report comment sheets.  As the year comes to an 
end, please could I ask parents, particularly parents of the Y6 children who are leaving Broadoak,  to complete 
a questionnaire on  Parent View.   This information feeds into our school evaluation and allows the school to 
review current policies and practice.  The link is as follows https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/. 
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